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for those of us still learning and re­
learning paradigms. 

I had hoped he would talk more of 
translation and read more poetry, per­
h aps lines less uniform than those he 
chose. lines of violence and irony and 
humor. However, his sub.1 ect was "The 
Ethics and the Tragic Epiphany", and 
so he moved on t o Aristotle. And here 
we learned of an allegiance, Mr. Fitz­
gerald's preference for Aristotle over 
Plato, which, of course, interested 
·many of us. Plato apparently "gets to 
heaven too fast " , as I think he put it 
himself, and Aristotle is more at 
grips with man's "reality", again his 
word. one wondered of what this 
judgement was born. A valid judgement 
certainly , but whence came it and why? 
And her~ arose our second promise, 
that o .r poss i ble further enl igh-ten­
ment at the ques tion period. It was a 
longer question .period than usual and 
Just as rembling as usual, but it had 
moments of delight and insight. The 
"neat" exchange between the lecturer 
Pnd Mr. Klein on epiphany in poetry 
itself and in the tragedy proper, the · 

showing forth (of the gods or the re­
cognition) characterizing the addition 
to language that makes it poetry. The 
~romlse hovered in view again with Mr. 
Bar_t_'_s hopeful and concise exchange in 
which he suggested the dramatic form 
of the dialogues offers possibly a 
better opportunity for understanding 
than the treatise form of Aristotle. 
Mr. Fitzgerald seemed only to make his 
choice more explicit and to leave un­
explored what could have been one of 
the c~arifications of the evening. 
All in all, it was remarked, a very 
personal lecture. 

The discussion, when it was prob­
ing the problems of Oedipus, did fore­
tell another lecture, one in which Mr. 
Fitzgerald's intimate acquaintance 
with Sophocles could be shown to our 
better advantage and one in which he 
mi ght further explore his insight 
about the rid~le of the Sphinx, that 
is, whether the riddle should hav.e 
been or actually was, "What is man?'" · 

G. Miller 

FUNERAL 
We in the trenche s be t ween void 
and the dry, black dust 
count the heads o f the drowning man 
and drop past the wi llow's root s 
into the ebullient clay .. . 

I knelt within the pew and heard the 

Mass 

while somewhere a t r ee stands 
unnoticed through the passing ni ght. 

Once while the wind moved 
there had been a season of sympat h y 
out of the snail's heart 
as it beat past the graveyard 
between the invisible slopes . 
while beating the rhytha of glaciers 
and rain drops. 

For Father Michael. 
Kneeling there I eyed 

The robe-draped coffin, .singly in the 
passage, 
Eye-stroked the ones who knew him. 

No one cried, 

But , e ac h r ec a ll e d ---a recollecti o n 

minus tears··· 
The incensed Sundays past of those few 

years 
When all would wait the •Jte• of the 

priest, 
The pulpit verbs, the Sign. 

Gone now. 
Wh e re in t he dust do the slopes shape, Deceased. 
sighing their grace to the ocean wave s 1 aisle, 
where rests in some low , heav y dark- Now e ncoffined in a chape 

A cau se for black-tied men t o st ep in 
ness 

file , 
the smooth heart of the wind's great For naJ'ls 
flow. unpainted to peruse a purse , 

O heart, compel this month-time, dim 
For pagan petals in a pagan hearse. 

under 
the high pulse, from the roots 
the dust's slow hour. 

and o, Father, rise! 
In this, your robe-draped birth , 

Arise God-high upon our man-high earth! 

-CRP 
-.Anm~us 
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C QJ.I.RG IAN PRIZE 

Of the following articles con­
sidered in the final judging: 

THE REFORMATION 
Paul Cree 

DIALECTIC AT THE WALDORF 
Ranlet Lincoln 4 Thomaa 
Si•paon 

MCDOWELL: IDEA AND IDENTITY 
Philip Lyman & Dick 
Edelman 

ON A LECTURE ON PAUL 
Howard Herman 

THE BLUNDERER 
Robert Hazo 

the editorial committee has awarded 
its annual prize to Mr. Howard Herman. 
The article ls presented below. 

ON A LECTURE ON PAUL 

Once upon a time there was a 
highway to Damascus. It was .Just an 
ordinary road until one day a traveler 
came along. He was on his way to buy 
chains, but when he came to the place 
of the brickmakers he stopped and said 
to himself, "These are better than 
chains. " He began to erect a monument 
to commemorate his decision, and while 
he was doing so, others stopped along 
the road and asked if they might help. 
Many hands laid many bricks, without 
plumb-line and without plan. That is 
how the highway to Damascus cmne to be 
called the road to conf'usion. 

Once the contradiction has 
been made, it must be supported, and 
the safest support available is in the 
use of interpretation. If the inter­
pretation is believed, the original 
contradiction is forgotten. What has 
once b~en said, what has once been 
written, what has once been accepted, 
has been heard, read, and accepted 
incorrectly. Only the interpreter 
knows the true meaning of all that has 
been said, and written, and accepted. 
Nothing is sacred. No one can think 
and reason and understand; only the 
interpreter ls endowed with such abil­
ity. One interpreter builds upon 
another, one interpretation is placed 
upon another, and the whol~ structure 
is top-heavy with twisted bricks. The 
Tower of Babel has been rebuilt. When 
will it come tumbling down? 

Howard Herman 

From the "Stundenbuch" 
of Rainer Maria Rilke 

Many robed brothers have I in the 

South 
Jn Latin cloisters where sweet laurel 

stands. 
I know the human Marys they create­
Of ten I dream of youthful Titian• 

burning 
With God who leaps through them as 

fire. 

Why should a man, inspired 
to be a herald of the realm of his 
God, think it necessary to contradict 
the law of his God? It had been 
written that God gave law to a people 
newly freed from slavery. Those 
people needed a way of life, and their 
God gave them a means to achieve that 
life. Certainly Moses knew the pur­
pose of the law, and if Moses said the 
law was means to health and life, why 
should any contradict him with talk of 
sin and bondage? 

But when I bend down deep into myself 
MY god is dark and as a fabric woven 
Of hundred roots, drinking in solemn 

quiet. 
I have shot up from this close warmth. 

I know 
No more, for all my boughs and bran-

ches 
Lie far beneath, but nodding in the 

wind. 

-W.B.F. 
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Mr. _Kieffer on Rationality 

To deliver some stimulating re­
flections on the paradox of reason, 
Mr. Kieffer was welcomed to the col­
lege lecture platform on Friday. It 
is impossible to give all of the de­
tails of Mr. Kieffer's argument. In 
this review I have followed the main 
outline, emphasizing the points that 
seem mo~t interesting to_ me. By this 
method I hope to engender further dis­
cussion and correction on the part of 
others who were inspired by Mr. 
Kieffer's remarks. 

_By discussing a time when ration­
ality was in its infancy, we are given 
a basis for comparison to later devel­
opments. The . pre-5th century Greek 
lived in a world where the use of 
reason was simply to understand what 
the gods and myth-makers would tell 
him. This was no great problem since 
they both spoke in the Greek language. 
The poets were sages or teachers who 
built myths to answer all that man had 
to know about life. They told him 
what t-.e on gh' to be and what he ought 
to do. So us c~ful were the myths, and 
so imp or tan t, that everyone heard 
them. Each man found the answer to the 
meaning of his personal experience in 
them. Poets did not sing for small 
numbers, but their audiences were 
large and appreciative of the lessons 
he had to tell. It was myth then, not 
reason, to which men looked for in­
struction . 

Another aspect of this world was 
the lack of the great separations with 
which we are so familiar. Action and 
reflection, reason and emotion were 
not separate aspects of experience. 
Within each single individual action 
and reflection occurred undistinguish­
ed by the boWldaries which allow us to 
speak of a "man of action" and a "man 
of contemplation"• Man was an un­
analyzed whole living in various ways 
and through various experiences. , He 
lived close to his needs, expecting 
that that which he wanted mo~t would 
be available to him. His emotions did 
not seem to conflict with a plan he 
had made for himself. The reasonable 
was not seen as a throttle on the emo­
t ional. These two, reason and emotion 

did not fight with one another beeause 
they were not separated into the two 
concepts with which we deal so easily. 
Action and reflection, reason and emo­
t ion then, did not raise any problem 
o~ defining and adjusting within the 
individual. To the pre-5th century 
Greek these were not separate aspects 
of man's character. 

In general, this man was a child 
about all abstract terms. He did not 
feel the need to separate things into 
genus and species by a specific dif­
ference. His perception was a d~rect 
and an immediate one, not taking place 
through concepts. The knower and 
known were one. A table was a table, 
a man was a man. To define man as a 
rational animal was impossible because 
the Greek word for animal did not 
exist until after the 5th centur~ 

The best example of the lesson 
this world has left behind is found in 
the story of Achilles. Everyone read­
ing this story must be struck by the 
simplicity of the character. Nothing 
happens to Achilles except the things 
we can understand, with inJTlediate sym­
pathy, from our own experience. There 
are no surprises and no artificial 
suspense. Because of this we cannot 
set Achilles apart as an oddity or a 
special contrivance of someone's 
imagination. He is rich in that he is 
universal to all men. Within his 
story is our story which is set in the 
most simple terms. What difficulty 
Achilles gets into we get into; and 
what limits are drawn for Achilles are 
drawn for us also. If we compare the 
Iliad to some of the novels of Dosto­
evski, we see the greatness of Homer 
emerging. These rather modern novels 
proceed with an artificial logic that 
is akin to the detective story. Sur­
prise turns of the plot, sudden dis­
coveries, and solutions give the 
novels an air of being rigged. They 
lose profundity by being thus removed 
from our daily experience. The char­
acters are, for the most part, oddi­
ties to which we certainly cannot at­
tach a very large part of ourselves. 
The most significant feature of Dosto­
evski1 s novels is the intensity of the 
people who take part in the stories. 
Their wild ramblings, half-intellec-
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tual talk, and dark surroundings cre­
ate a mood of terror and ·rear. What 
is the basis for this fear? What is 
the something that is "in the air"? 
The creation of a mood that is a re­
flection of what people today feel 
vaguely, gives us no better under­
standing of what we face. Looked at 
in this way, the characters become 
hollow. The tremendous and fearful 
depths, only indicated by the author 
but never plumbed, lose their mysteri­
ous attraction. Without a firm anchor 
in reason as well as emotion no liter­
ary creation can be really appealing. 

The comparison of Homer and Dos­
toevsk i points out this fact. What 
was popular for the pre-5th century 
Greek was a simple myth, sung by a 
poet, and containing profound reflec­
tions on human character. Today we 
enjoy novels that are a contrivance of 
reason and which contain an emotional 
appeal without reasonable foundation. 
What have we lost? 

The muse lost its hold over the 
imaginations of men and was replaced 
by the liberal arts. The development 
of Athens into an empire around the 
5th century gives us a key to the 
reasons for this change. The rise o~ 
an empire means that questions of 
practical political action must be 
faced. In the law courts there were 
juries to be convinced. Lawyers and 
sophists ought to prove the right of 
justice of cases from facts within the 
cases themselves. The appeal to myths 
no longer sufficed to pass judgement 
on men and situations. Language be­
came critical, questioning everything. 
Rituals, of course, could not stand 
this analytic approach. Lawyers de­
stroyed myths by turning them into 
~oncepts. A startling example of this 
change from myth to concept, though 
not necessarily connected with the law 
courts, is the scientific elements. 
Air, earth, fire, and water were once 
gods. Later they became the basic 
scientific elements of the physical 
worl-d. 

The tragedy of Athens is reflect­
ed in the trial of Socrates. He was 
found guilty of corrupting the youth 
before a jury of citizens. The 
searching language thflt the lawyers 

used to condemn him made his crime 
seem a real one against the state. 
Socrates died, refusing to break the 
law that the state has the right to 
condenm. But Plato found him innocent 
before a larger court. He saw that 
th~ adherence to definition can ignore 
the content of the thing defined . 
Socrates would break a law, but only a 
law that had become empty because its 
basis had not been rirmly anchored in 
right and .Justice. This tragedy, 
Plato saw, was the result of a move­
ment away from myths toward conceptual 
thinking. What was to be done? 

Dialectic, tnrough the practice o:f 
the liberal arts, was the attempt to 
discover myths that would re-invigor­
ate concepts. This was not an attempt 
simply to return to the old mythologi­
cal wor Id. It was a new thing, a com­
bina tion of both myth and concept so 
that each could have meaning. Con­
cepts, always in danger of anal)· tic 
examination, would have a basis in 
conceptual thought. 

We are used to seeing in the 
works of Plato a seeming paradox. On 
the one hand he scorned the poets as 
teachers and sages, not allowing them 
a place in his republic. On the other 
hand Plato himself built myths and 
used poetic symbols to round out his 
dialogues. This is explained by the 
fact that Plato recognized a certain 
"u~pts" among the Athenians. He saw 
the works of poets, such as Homer and 
Hesiod, being used without meaning. 
With the coming o:f conceptual think­
ing, the true glory of these myths was 
over. They should be dispensed with 
as the immediate teachers of the 
young. But he also saw that concep­
tual thinking, the attempt to define 
and to reason abstractly, would end in 
the same hollow use without meaning. 
He therefore insisted, over and over 
again, that myths have as their center 
man - man's choice, man's discovery, 
man's understanding. But the myths 
were only to be used to give flesh to 
the skeleton of reason. They were to 
fill reason, done in abstract con­
cepts, with a definite basis for un­
derstanding. 

Although Plato tried to bridge 
the gap between pure myths and con-
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cepts backed by myths, a certain harm 
had already been done. The idea of 
the good had been split into science 
and humanities. It was withdrawn from 
the people and placed in the academy. 
It was only here that the liberal arts 
were practiced. The removal from po­
li tical action limited the true value 
of these arts. The filling of con­
cepts with symbols became an academic 
task removed from the needs of people. 
A certain antagonism developed between 
"town and gownn. 

This then, is the paradox of 
reason. While we think we are judging 
on reasonable grounds, we are in dan­
ger of using concepts without meaning. 
This is certainly true if the liberal 
arts are practiced only in the acad­
emy. Today we find an extreme example 
of this paradox in Karl Marx. His use 
of abuse to unmask certain evils de­
velops into an ideology. This ideol­
ogy has no basis in concepts, being an 
emoti onal app~al, almost hysterical, 
in its approach to political action. 

To f ind a new language to combat 
this misuse of reas on is the problem 
Mr. Kieffe r left with us. This con­
sists in a re-examination of the con­
cepts in which we de fj ne our own po­
litical action. By this re-examina­
tion we will gain a surety that will 
be convincing far beyond the shouting 
of demi-gods. Whether this is a dif­
ficult thing to do or not depends on 
how well we apply the disciplines 
learned through the liberal a rts. 

T. W. H. 

BOOK REVIEW 

James Ballard's novel But a Lit­
tle Moment can be considered in three 
different ways: As a book describing 
American life, as a social novel, and 
as a work of philosophy. The fi. st as­
pect is the most rewarding. Mr. Ball­
ard has a singular gift of description 
- his houses, landscapes, and towns 
are drawn with subtlety. He is keenly 
sensitive to the atmosphere of commun­
ities and institutions - the construc­
tion sites and the mountain- l and where 
his first hero moves and the college 
(our co 11 e ,e:e) as we 11 as the C • C. C. 

camp which form his son's background 
are realistically and penetratingly 
described. The family that forms the 
center of the novel moves across all 
ot· America and Mr. Ballard has created 
a superb setting for every place they 
come to. Background characters - con­
struction workers, townsmen, whores, 
wives, and camp commandants blend in 
very well with their environments. 
Strangely enough, Mr. Ballard has 
achieved to give to casually involved 
persons much greater humanity and 
color than to his central figures. All 
told, the book moves across a magnifi­
cent canvas which would, for instance, 
give a sensitive European reader a 
colorful and accurate picture of 
America. 

As the story of a family, But a 

Little Moment is much less successfUl. 
Adam Allen, the almost successful 
builder, and his nouveau middle-class 
wife, Jane, are drawn with a wooden 
hand. Mr. Ballard has attempted to 
give us the picture of a forcefUl man 
with intuitive inklings of greatness 
and exaltation and of his wife who, 
though she is f'undamentally self-cen­
tered, gives up her personality and 
lire for his sake. Although there are 
enough external indications that this 
should be so, the ~ctions and thought 
of these people never match the des­
criptive framework that has been given 
them. We rind, in Adam Allen, a man 
endowed with forceful intentions which 
he cannot carry out, not only because 
of human or individual limi~ations, 
but because Mr. Ballard gives us scant 
indications of why he could not - he 
has drawn the image of a man and en­
dowed it with ideas, but there is not 
much sign that these ideas engender 
.:tction or human stirrings within it. 
The sacrifices and stealthy selfish­
ness of the wife are also well des­
cribed, but not enough motivation or 
expression is given to actions which 
these character traits supposedly in­
spire. Yet it is at her door that the 
disintegration of the family is laid 
by Mr. Ballard - she is the cause of 
her daughter's estrangements and 
wields the fate of her two sons. Not 
enough reason is given, however, why 
anyone should fly or stay with such a 
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mother since there is so little life 
in her. Perhaps Jason Allen, the older 
son and the second hero of the story 
is somewhat more successfully depic­
ted. He is, I suspect, Mr. Ballard 
himself and, from the moment he enters 

the story, we see everything through 
his eyes. In his ambitions, unhappi­
ness, and love, we have a much truer 
picture of a complete character than 
in any other figure which appears. 
Jason's two brothers Duncan (one of 
the blood, the other of the spirit) 
reflect some of his human qualities -
though, in a sense, they figure too 
much as reflections of Jason to be 
thought of separately. The plot into 
which these characters are cast is 
rather unimaginative and standard: The 
powerful father takes his family all 
through America, following construc­
tion jobs, - his wife and children 
follow after and, in the course of the 
journey, one child after the other 
separates itself from the fate of the 
house. The cause is mainly the un­
satisfactory marriage of the parents 
and the mother's selfishness. Mr. Bal­
lard has been as unsuccessful in the 
temporal arrangement of the novel as 
he was successful in the spatial one. 
Within the Allen family, parents and 
children do not age or develop in any 
possible or thinkable manner. It is 
rather that they jump from childhoo1l 
to maturity to old age at undefinable 
little moments. This creates a discon­
tinuity in the plot which makes the 
whole social part of the novel a human 
jumble enlightened only by the frame­
work of the author's conventional 
idea. 

Perhaps the saddest thing .about 
But a Little Moment is that it was 
supposed to be a philosophical novel. 
The asniration towards higher ideals . 
which ~anifests itself intuitively in 
the bridge-building obsession of the 
father is repeated by the son in con­
scious rational terms. While Adal11 
Allen builds because he must turn mat­
ter to human use, Jason becomes slowly. 
aware of the ·need for human brother­
hood through a tedious series of Lehr­

j ahre. 

"Was Du ererbt von Deinen 
VB.tern hast 

Erwirb es um es zu 
besitzen," 

said Goethe, but the acquisition here 
is so painf'ully slow, the development 
of simple ideas so labored that it 
makes the reader wonder whether the 
inheritance was worth the struggle. 
Jason is taught that he is not alone 
in the world by his experiences at 
college, at the c.c.c. camp, and by 
his affairs with an elderly whore or 
two as well as with a genuinely nice 
girl who loves Beethoven. Mr. Ballard 
has introduced as dei ex machina a 
weal th of quotati.ons and grave dialec­
tic exercises to accompany Jason's in­
sights. Unfortunately, their great 
nwnber produces a confusion of thought 
in the reader which leads him to for­
get, during entire parts of the story, 
that the hero is supposed to end up 
anywhere. In the garbled hodge-podge 
of Jason's rise to consciousness, it 
only becomes apparent that Mr. Ballard 
exhibits a preference for American 
folk-songs, and recognized classics of 
determined merit over sur.h vicious in­
fluences as Freud or modern French 
literature. Jason receives his in­
sights from Plotinus, Shakespeare, and 
"Green grow the rushes Oh. " Psychoan­
alysis or Matisse prints on the wall 
are reserved for the villains of the 
piece. There is a clumsy attempt to 
make of But a Little Moment an alle­
gory - the c.c.c. camp is called Camp 
Speos, Camp Cave, and we are forced 
into thinking that the name· Adam and 
Jason for the heroes are of symbolic 
significance. Yet never, with all Mr. 
Ballard's philosophical prejudice, 
quoting, or symbolizing are we shown 
an insight that cm1ld not be said in 
one sentence if it is to be said at 
all. I sincerely hope that Mr. Ballard 
will not take his hero's great conclu­
sion: none is one and not alone and 
nevermore shall he so" as a valid 
,iudgment on this philosophical attemptA 

In conclusion, I woulrl like to 
say that my stringent judgment on But 

a Little Moment has not led me to 
question Mr. Ballard's talent in any 
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way. I feel that an author with such a 
magnificent gift of description must 

sooner or later produce a work tnat 
will show forth this specific talent. 
This would be probably a very good 
book. As for writing about people and 
families, I would suspect that Mr. 
Ballard can easily make up for his 
present faults simply by living a 
little longer. The woodenness of the 
Allen family was owed mainly to the 
reader's impression that they had been 
lifted bodily from other novels or 
copied from a manual for writers. Art 
is an imitation of nature and, since 
Mr. Ballard is a good observer, it 
will not be long before we will find 
realistic people in his books. The 
only part or Mr. Ballard's scope which 
I must question closely i s his ability 
to write a philosophical novel. The 
shallowness of the hero's insights in 
But a Little Moment coupled with the 
random and contused selection or phil­
osophic a l ~recept that we find there 
leads ;ne t o think that the author has 
not ye t. a t tained suf ficient discrimin­
ating abil it y and self-knowledge. I 
feel he cannot display general conclu­
sions about humanity before he has not 
himself s tudied them with ardor and 
discipline and before he has not lived 
long enough to see their working in 
life. It will be necessary for Mr. 
Ballard to undergo a true philosophi­
cal awakening before he can make his 
characters think in a way that will 
provoke a ssen t . If this happens, I 
foresee for him a future as a most 
outstanding American author. 

-W. B. Fleischmann 

PAV ANNE 
POUR UN ROI DEFUNT 

Beneath the battlements, the shade 
Precipitates, The cooling air 
Is blotted where your bier is laid, 
Enormous, soft and everywhere. 

The earthbound philistines in black 

Ascend your walls to claw and preen, 
Inspect your vacant throne, drop back 
And strut the uncontested green. 

In days to come, the butterc·up 
Will hold its golden chalice, 
And lift a scented tribute up 
To the gods above your palace. 

Now lie in state, as kings require; 
Carrion beetles for your hearse. 

That drop of blood, your crown of lire 
Was center to the universe. 

JORN SANBORN 

To my second and most recent ap­
praisal of "The Dreams Money Can Buy" 
I gave less attention. I mumbled, and 
could not hear the sound track. I was 
not, Not there to see the movie Dreams 
M.C.B. I was there because I wanted to 
stay with the people I was with before 
the movie. Who it happens went.Two 
ye ars ago on my seeing the movie, D. 
M. C. Buy,i heard the sound track, al-
so. 

& I don't meet it coming back 
wherever I go in my mind. 

r. , 
Dear Edi tor: 

Seeing that a prize is ·being of­
fered for a bit of creative writing, I 
purpose to write out a l i ttle story 
that has long been in mind. But 
first, I would like to tell you about 
it. After reading the outline, please 
let me lmow if you think it will meas­
ure up to standard. If no, I will not 
even bother to write it all out. 

My t r aining in the art of writing 
a short story has impressed me with a 
simple formula.. The essence is this. 
put a man in a difficult situation, 
build up a crisis, and then resolve 
the problem in a few short sentences. 
is all there is to it. So, editor, 
he r e is my man in a diff i cult situa­
tion. 

He i s seated in a big easy chair 
reflecting deeply and smoking a ciga­
rette. As he inhales, the smoke 
knifes through his windpipe, into his 
bronchial tubes, and curls around the 
vessels in his lungs. After making 
the circuit, enters the bronchial 
tubes, goes into the windpipe and 
comes out of his nostrils. He coughs. 

This cough is very significant. 
He does this because the bitter taste 
of the circulating smoke reminds him 
of the dinner he had last night. The 
dinner was cooked by his girl instead 
of his favorite cook -- his mother. 

Now this man is deeply in love 
with this girl. But she simply cannot 
cook. He dearly loves his food and he 
can't imagine how, even though he 
loves the girl like Romeo loves 
Juliet, he is going to break away from 
his mother's good cooking. 

Visions of ·his mother's dinners 
arise in his mind. He slowly rubs his 
plump little tummy and pinches its 
fatness. Nothing is so good as re­
flections on the succulent meats and 
steaming veget~bles which his mother 
prepares. Ah life, ah love, ah din­
ners, he thinks. 

Now, editor, we have the problem. 
The boy loves the girl but can't mar­
ry her because he is unhappy with her 
cooking. Should he marry the girl and. 
sacrifice his mother's wonderful din­
ners? Or should he keep the dinners 
and say goodbye to the girl? His vir­
ile red heart fights with his pampered 
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pink stomach. 
I build this up ror a few pages 

and then introduce the crisis. His 
girl has invited him for another din­
ner. She has indicated this will be a 
special affair. He sees it as a true, 
last, and supreme test. If she fails 
to cook him a good dinner, he will 
leave her flat. 

As our hero treads up t he steps 
to his girl's apartment his heart is 
heavy. Suddenly an odor enters his 
nostrils, goes down his windpipe, en­
ters his bronchial tubes, and curls 
around the vessels of his lungs. It 
comes out 9f the lungs, into his bron­
chial tubes, enters his windpipe, and 
comes out of his nostrils . This time 
he does NOT cough. He says "Ah·" 

Rushing into the apartment he 
rabs the girl and kisses her. Heart 
~nd stomach join hands within ou~ 
hero. Together they march to the al­
tar. He asks the girl to marry him. 
And all this happens because he sees 
the girl serving a steaR cooked just 
the way he loves it. 

Now editor, let us find the re a-
son for this happy solution to this 
real problem. In a few short senten-

1 Will explain that his mother ce s, 
cooked the steak and sent it acro~s 
the alley on the clothes line. S e 
wanted to see her dear son married. 

There, dear editor, you have my 
story -- problem, crisis, and solu­

tion. 
Well, just thought I'd try. 

Yours truly, 

Hendricks 
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NIGHTMARES THAT YOU CAN KEEP (a kind of Rosebud with whiskers), and 

It seems to me that Dreams That 

Money Can Buy is least flimsy when it 
is most filmsy. The purely cinematic 
sequences give one cause to pay ser­
ious attention to the possibilities o f 
the experimental film. Calder 's mo­
biles, with more success ful lighting, · 
are provacative material for cinema, 
as are Duchamp's discs. Certainly the 
film discs are an impro vement over the 
mustache paintings and fur-lined tea­
cups of Duchamp's earlier practice. I 
confess that, engaging as the textural 
and rhythmic contrasts are which the 
filming of "The Nudes" attains, I do 
not understand why Duchamp permitted 
this kind of translation of his al­
ready existing painting. While the 
translation affords to Duchamp's basic 
idea the mobile dimension of cinema, 
it does so at the expense of whatever 
merit the original pain ting has; the 
fi lming of women eliminates the spec­
ial proble~s ~hich cubist painting 
poses ::.': ·t t .,,el f--the representation 
of three di~ensional lighting in two 
dimen s ion E ~~J of movement in a static 
medium. 

It is the Richter part of the 
npichter" about which I have most to 
say--the plot parts, because these 
seem to me to be really bad art. They 
a re not art works but -puzzles to 
be solved. You have t o have the key. 
A "Wasteland" or a "Faery Queen" or a 
"Divine Comedy" may present puzzles 
intended to be s olved but they are 
nevertheless intell i gi ble unities 
which may be responded to innnediately 
and on their own terms.. Not so, 
Richter. 

That this brand of surrealism is 
mainly a trick becomes eminently clear 
when one reads Richter's notes to the 
sequences mentioned. For instance we 
find that "Desire" is a kind of essay 
in erotic history--Sex in 1850; suit­
able footnotes for translating the 
business are given. In notes to "Nar­
cissus we discover that Joe has just 
met himsel r s ta.nding amid ice-cubes 
outside h is office door, that his 
self-knowledge is expressed by his 
turning blue, that the bust of Zeus i5 
"suggestive of Joe's dearest memories' 

that the color compositions at the end 
represent Joe's life-work - all that 
remains after the dissolution of his 
persona.I i ty. 

Now a work of art which is only 
intelligible when followed with a Bae­
decker is not a work of art at all: it 
is a mere tour, whose onl y unity is 
that the same guide stays wi th you. 
It cannot be a work of art because the 
essential of such a work is that it 
be one thing, and I don't mean ob­
viously that it must be one numerical­
ly (on the contrary it may be a quar­
tet or a triptych or a group of seven­
ty-odd cantos); I mean that it must 
have an eidos. This I believe is the 
basic meaning of the classic statement 
that art must lmi tate nature. 

There would not have been a "Mona 
Lisa" at all jf Da Vinci and the high 
renaissance generally had not applied 
the axiom literally, and the "Mona 
Lisa" would not be a good painting un­
less it were executed according to the 
basic meaning of the axi om. Duchamp's 
mutilation with a mustache would not 
have occurred unless he so despised 
the literal axiom and art which is 
merely representational that he could 
not find in any representational 
pai.nting an a-pplication of the basic 
meaning o f the axiom. The whole Da-Da 
movement serves to dramatize that art­
ists no longer are chained by a merely 
representatio~al understanding of the 
common axiom of aesthetics. 

For a modern plastic art which 
has lasting validity, we must look to 
expressionism--to the heirs of El 
Greco and Cezanne, and to the thesis 
that it is the form which must be 
sought by the artist while surface re­
ality is unimportant. Naturalism com­
mits the semantic error of translating 
eidos as though i t h ad no other con­
notation than that of µo~~fi and (show­
ing the connection between semantics 
and metaphysics) produces horrid ob­
jects like Nana and Hollywood docu­
mentaries . In its milder forms this 
aesthetic finds itself called magaz1ne 
illustration or photographic art. 

Abstractionism commits the op­
posite error of translating £lb0~ as 
though it had no connotation of µopqn1 
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at all, but this excess, as Aristotle 
would say, is the one to which we do 
not naturally tend and hence is less 
distant from the mean. Thus it re­
sults in unfortunate buf seldom total­
ly unpalatable things like Kandinsky 
at his worst. 

The full flowering of m·odern ex­
pressionism, as in the p aintings of 
Mar c and Kokoschka and the sculptures 
of Eric Gill, underst ands the basic 
axiom of aesthetic to be the command, 
nembody form!" This I irtterpret to b e 
the real meaning of nar t Tfl.\ISt imitat e 
nature. " 

Now to come back to reasons whs 
Dreams That Money Can Buy is largely 
Nightmares That You Can Keep. In the 
first place, men under internal con­
flict are the sub.1ects of drama, but 
visual surrealism presents us with the 
metaphysical horror of a man surro~nd­
ed by his insides. Joe has his µcx8n-
0l s painted on his face, his µv~µ~ 
under his arm, and his £pos in a cup­
board drawer. Secondly, dramatic in­
cidents must unfold credibly and 
should not turn on accident, but the 
sheer mechanical problem involved in 
surrealist drama makes it intractable. 
Joe must take the plaster Zeus right 
into the girl's room, which must be 
rurnished with a rope; al so she should 
have a lmife handy. The presence and 
distribution of external objects be­
comes the central problem of dramatic 
writing--a situation the e xact reverse 
of classic or Elizabethan drama. 

Finally, and most disastrously, 
surrealist drama together with sur­
realist painting, is not ar~ at all 
because it does not have an £ LtlOs• It 
may not contain within itself its es­
sential unity, but 1s ontologically 
dependent. You have to have the pro­
ducer's notes. Without them, what you 
have is only the highly ridiculous 
sequence in which a blue-faced man 
totes a bust of zeus up a broken lad­
der and in through the window of some 
girl's flat. If you are lucky enough 
to have a senior sitting beside you, 
it turns out that what happens next is 
this: the fellow assaults a gorgeous 
mother-image with a phallic symbol and 
descends to the street via umbilical 
cord. The mother-image now cuts the 
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cord-image with the phallus-image and 
the man-image plunges into the depths 
of his subconscious. (Now this is not 
necessarily tragic, for he may scale 
the formidable walls of himself jf a 
psycho-analyst tosses him a new um­
bilical cord, that is, brings about 
transference.) What is left of Joe 
now? A busted bust and colored ink 
diffusing in an aquarium. 

In surrealism there is plenty of 
alley and plenty of gory but not true 
double meaning--only a ridiculous 
farce on the one hand and a Freudian 
case-history on the other. 

The coup de grace for thP mediwn 
of surrealist drama is this: if you 
happen to have the manual, you can 
translate the symbols and come out 
with the propositions, which are the 
essential meaning of the thing. But I 
ask you, what kind of art is it whose 
meaning may be found in a paraphrase? 
It is neither drama nor poetry nor 
painting nor cinema, this bastard art: 
it's visualiterature. No, on second 
thought the one word is misleading, 
for in the surrealist sequences of 

Th t Money Can Buy we nave the Dreams a 
self-contradic t i on of art with a 
hyphen . Having established this much, 
I defer to the critical acumen of fond 

old Polonius. 

John Logan 

"I ONLY CREATE, " DEPT. 

What right, what right 

Was the cry of the n ight 

When the dreams has all been sold: 

'Then give us the story and glory of 

sight 
So that all of us migh t be bold ..• • 

•Now the Father and·Son and the Holy 

Ghost 
Are too much for one man to p ortray, 

And I beg as a host to offer a toast 

To my homemade, heartless dismay.• 

I wrote a scenario, lived in a zoo , 
Descended a staircase and ended up b lue. 

So 
Consider the native, consider this plea: 

Consider my movie, but don't pick on me.' 

Powleske 
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On the following pages, the Editors of 
the Collegian present the Academic 
prizes for 1950: Mr. Simpson's summary 
of his thesis, Mr . Wend's Junior­
Senior Math. Proof, Mr. Pierot's 
Freshman-Sophomore Math. Proof, and 
Mr. Fleischmann's Sonnet. The Under­
graduate e s say was not available· to us 
at the time of publication. 

DON QUIXOTE 
FICTION AS A MORAL PROBLEM 

t h e complex! ty and individuality of 
s ubstance. Verisimilitude gives sub­
stance to a theory or a dream, thereby 
realizin g its si.gnif'icance or reveal­
ing a contradiction. 

The Age of Chivalry is the realm 
o f fiction, while the Present Age is 
the realm of historical reality. By 
imitating Amadis in the Present Age, 
Don QUixote is bringing the romance of 
c h ivalr y into being in reality, 
thrusting the dream into explicit con-
t•l ict with the roc k and earth of' La 
Mancha. The fiction of chivalry is a 
moral medium in which it is possible 
to act for the sake of love; within 
the fiction of chivalry, deeds can be 

When we act, we are in the pos- performed to restore an age of perfect 
ition of the artist, who begins his iove and to win t he hand of a supreme­
work upon some unshaped substance, the. ly beautiful lady. As this dream 
medium of his art , which brings with assumes verisimilitude in the mind of 
it certain potentialities of its own. Don Quixote, he comes near to believ­
Taking into account these potential!- ing that a Dulcinea is to be found in 
ties, the artist contrives to impart El Toboso, and that adventures await 
t o the Ptedium that shape or motion him in which perfect innocence may be 
which is t he end o f his art. When we defended. Only this belief in its 
act mo r a l l y, we shape some substance reality makes it possible for him to 
which is t he medium of moral action, live the fiction. 
through del:'. beration contriving to im- Don Quixote gradually ceases to 
part to it a shape or motion which is look for a Dulcinea in this world, and 
good. Common sense supposes that the becomes aware that the fiction of 
medium of moral action is physical chivalry is an allegory of' Christian 
substance, and that the good is some love, in which the Golden Age for 
state of physical substance. For Don which he fights is Heaven itself. By 
Quixote, the mediwn of' moral action is living the fiction of chivalry, he has 
a fiction. He bases practical deliber- spanned the distance between Heaven 
ation and action upon a transformation and earth, and round a link between 
of common sense reality, and thereby the simplicity of love and the com­
lives a fiction. Living a fiction, he plexity of practical action. The irony 
acts in contradiction to co1T1J11onsense revealed in each adventure of the 
morality, and fiction thus introduced knight-errant in the Present Age is the 
into the realm of action becomes a contradiction of the kingdom of Heaven 
serious moral problem. and the kingdom on earth. But as he 

Fiction is a transformation of sees more clearly his own life as an 
historical reality which seems half- allegory, Don Quixote loses the sense 
real, half-false: watching a play, we of verisimilitude which alone has 
half-belleve that the fiction is real, given him real being as a knight-er­
and yet are half aware of the reality rant; the earth is revealed as a stage 
of the stage. Fiction in itself is of no interest in itself, and Don 
idle; it is the dimly-Ii t Limbo of en- Quixote dies as simply as a play ends. 
chantment. But is has power to reach The play has accomplished its pur­
in two directions: through allegory, pose, the transition from the stage to 
it reaches upward to the simplicity Heaven. 
which is characteristic of symbol; Love is essentially simple, and 
through verisimilitude -- the "guise" in principle irrelevant to the world 
of reality --- it reaches downward to of substance and commonsense morality. 
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The knight-errant in the Age of Chiv­
alry lived under a law of substance 
and was rewarded with a kingdom on 
earth; but the knight-errant in the 
Present Age lives under a law of the 
heart, for which the reward on earth 
can be no more than a fiction. In the 
performance ·of his chivalric duties, 
Don QUixote commits many crimes, and 
is rescued from committing more seri­
ous ones only by the vigilance of his 
author. Yet perhaps this contradiction 
with commonsense morality stems from 
the law of love as well as from the 
lif'e of fiction. 

Thomas Simpson 

GIVEN: Three golden rectangles inter­

secting one another in the manner of 

the accompanying figure, to prove 

that, if the angles are joined by 

straight lines, the resulting figure 

is a regular icosohedron, 

AB+BC:AB~:AB:~C 
AB, Bf".+BC = AB 

_2 -2 - ­
:.BC = AB - AB,BC 

(given) 
(VI. 16) 

ZY~/ (AB2 - BC)~2; ZX AB/2 
XY = Z-Y + ZX , and (I. ~7) it 
:. XY 2 = [(AB-- BC)/2]

2 
+ [TAB72f] 

!Si= BC/~, ._ 2 
XC = YC + XY , 2 (I. '!7) 
:. xc

2
= (BC/2) 

2
+ [(AB-BC)/2] +(AB/2) ' 

-2 -2 -- -2 -2 

-2 
XC 

-2 
xc 

BC +AB -2AB, BC+BC +AB 

4 
-2 _2 -­
BC + AB - AB,BC 

2 _ 2---
-2 2 AB -AB,BC 

:. XC - (BC72) = · , or 
2 

-2 -2 -2 - - - -2 -2 ---
2XC -BC =AB -AB,BC. But BC =AB -AB,BC 

-2 -2 - 2 -2 -2 
:. 2XC -BC =BC , or 2XC =2BC , 

-2 -2 . 
:. XC = BC , and XC = BC· 

Since Y bisects BC, and BC =AD=xv= 
WT=HJ, we can similarly prove all the 
lines connecting the angles such as 
CH,CI,CX,CB,TC,TB,DH,DV,AG,AF, &c.,eq­
ual. Therefore we will have a figure 
made out of twenty equilateral tri­
angles which are congruent. 

TV=wx=HF=G1 =Ac=nB (diagonals of 
equal and similar rectangles), and 
they also bisect each other. (Given) 

:.The diagonals are the diameters of 
a sphere, and the figure is compre­
hended in a sphere. Theref'ore there 
results a figure of twenty faces being 
equal equilateral triangles, and it 
is comprehended in a sphere, which de­
fines a regular icosohedron. 

Q. E. D. 

*LEMMA: To prove that triangles XYB, 
XYC, XZY, XZB, and XZC are right tri­

angles. 

XZ is perpendicular to the plane BD. 
(given) 

:. TZ is perpendicular to ZY, and CZ 
and BZ to xz. (XI.def3) 
BY;YC; ZY is perpendicular to BC, 

(given) 

.. triangle ZCY = triangle BZY, 
(I• 4) 

.. DZ = CZ (I. 26) 

.. triangle XZB triangle XZC, and 
(I• 4) 

.. XB = XC, and XY = XY. (I. 26) 

.. triangle XYB = triangle XYC, 
(I• 8) 

and angle XYB = XYC, (I. 26) 
and angles XYB, XYC are each equal to 
a right angle. (I· 13) 

A 

\ 

' ' 
\ 

Q. E. D. 

Robert pierot 

.--_.... ___ _,B 
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PRIZE PROBLEM 

Presented here are a proof to the problem and a Lemma showing that 
the problem has a solution. 
All referen~es to other propositions refer to the propositions of 
Euclid. 

GIVEN a sphere Sand two points P and Q outside it, to prove that if two lines 
are so drawn to a point X on the surface of the sphere that PX + XQ is a 

minimum, the angles formed by these l i nes with the surface of the sphere 
are equal. 

Let such a sphere S be given and any two points P and Q outside it. Let 
S be the center of the sphere and X be a point on the surface of the sphere. If 
line PQ either touches (Case 3) or cuts (Case 2) the surface of the sphere, let 
PQ be .i oined and call one or the intersections or PQ with the sphe re X~and if' 
PQ touches the sphere, call the point or contact x. If' the line PQ falls (Case 
1) outs~de of the sphere, let a point X be placed on the surface of the sphere 
in such a way that it i s in the plane of P, Q, and s. Hence it is on a circle 
formed by the intersection or the plane and the sphere. Also let QX and XP f'orm 
equal angles with the tangent of the circle at X in the plane of P, Q, and S 
and therefore forming equal angles with a tangent of the sphere. (Lemma I) 

I say that QX + XP will be a minimum. 
Fo r l e t plane MN be tangent to the sphere at X, and 

le t plane RO pass t hr ough P, Q, and s. 
RO, th1m~ i s pe:rpendicular to plane MN· (Lemma II) 

CASE 1: 

From point Q let there be dropped a line perpendicular to MN and let it be ex­
tended to Q, so that, if A be the intersection of QQ 1 and MN, Q1 A equals QA· 

Q1 will be in plane ~O for Q is in RO 
~nd both RO and QQ1 are perpendicular 
to MN. 
Le t Q1 and X be j oined. Also l et AX be 
joined and extended in MN in the di­
ection of D. AD will then be a tan­
gent of the sphere at point x. 
In 6QAX and 6Q1 AX, QA = Q1 A for it was 

~~-~---.f--+-----r~constructed so. LQAX and LQ1 AX are 
right for QAQ1 is perpendicular to MN 
and AX is from interse ction A in MN. 
AX is conunon to_both triangles; 
therefore ~QAX = ~1 AX (1.4) 
And since LQXA = iFXD, (given) 
and LQXA = LQ 1 XA because of congruent 
t riangles 
Then !J>x:n = LAXQ 1 and since both PX and 
XQ1 are in place RO, then PXQ 1 is a 
straight line. 
Let C be any point on the surface of 
the sphere other than x. 
Since WN touches the sphere only at X, 
any point C will lie on the srune side 
of MN as Q1 does. 

r. I I I 
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Join QC, Q1 C, CP, AC 
From C drop a perpendicular to B on plane MN. 
Join AB 
Both iQAB & L'.Q 1 AB are right angles for QQ 1 is perpendicular to MN and 

iQAC > a right angle 
LQ 1 AC < a right angle 
Therefore iQAC > LQ 1AC 
and since in ~AC and .6Q1AC 

AB is from intersection A in MN. 

for AC is on side Q1 of AB 

QA equals Q1A and AC is common, 
therefore QC > Q1C (1.24) 

In ~1PC 
Q1C + CP > QiP 
and since QC > Q1 C 

(I. 20) 

then QC + CP is much greater than Q1P. 
Now because of congruent triangles, 
QX ·= Q1 X and 
therefore QX + XP = Q1P 
therefore QC + CP > QX + XP 

QX + XP is the minimlDll sum. 
Q.E.D. 

Case 2: 

The straight line QXP is the shortest sum of distances between Q, P and X as 
was specified. For a straight line is always the shortest distance between 

two points. 
Let LF be tangent of sphere at point X in plane 
RO. 

-7---~~~--~P::.._ QXP forms equal angles with LF (1.15) 

F 

Case 3: 

Lerrnna I: 

But these are the angles QXR forms with the 
sphere. 
And the same may be shown about the other 
intersection of line QXP with the sphere. 

Q. E. D. 

Again QXP is the shortest sum of distances QX 
+ XP. Since QP touches the sphere, it is tan­
gent to the sphere and hence forms no angle 
with the sphere. We may then, speak of a kind 
of equality of angles. 

Q. E. D. 

In which it is shown that from any two g i ven points P and Q which lie out­
s i de a given circle and of which the line that .i oins P and Q falls outside 
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the circle, that there is a point X on the nearside of the circle such that 
the lines QX and XP form equal angles with the circle. 

Let circle 81 82 be given as the intersection of plane RO with the origi­
nal sphere. Also given are Q and P ih the same plane, RO. 

With center 8 of circle 81 82 and rad­
ius SP construct circle P 1P2 • 

Construct QV from Q tangent to 81 8
2 

on same side or QS as P is. 
Join QaS. 
Between a and V take any two points 
J and K, 
then join QJ and QK, also join and 
extend SJ and SK to G and H on cir­
cle P 1P 2 • 

Construct JP1 from J forming LGJP
1 

equal to LGJQ, likewise 
construct KP 2 from K forming LHKP

2 
equal to LmcQ. 
Let P 1P 2 be the intersection of JP1 
and KP2 with circle P 1P 2 • 

I say that there is a point X on the circle 81 82 such that QX and XP form 
equa l angles w:l.th the circle. 

e 

Let yoE be a circle with a as center and yaP 
as diameter and f as any point on the dia­
meter on the other side of ay. 
Let 6 and E be any two points on the circle 
both being on the same side of the diameter. 
It' Lyae > Lyao then, 

Lyf€ > Lyf6 and conversely, for this is 
obvious f'rom the figtr e, as 
Ls yao and yPo are parts of 
Ls yrlE and y Pe. 

Lyao andLytlE are exterior angles of triangles 
aP6 and afe. 

We'-~~ say then, that given two triangles with two sides equal to two 
sides (a6 = rlE, af = aP) and an exterior angle adjoining the intersection 
or the equal sides of one triangle is greater than the corresponding ex­
terior angle of the other triangle, then an opposite i_nterior angle of the one 
triangle is greater than its corresponding interior angle of the other 
triangle, and conversely. 

L'Q8K > iQSJ as given, and 
LQKH > iQ.JG by the previous proof' 
and since LP1JG = LG.IQ, and 

LP2 KH = Llra:Q also given 
then iP2 KH > LP1 JG 
Therefore 4ISP2 > LGSP1 by the previous proof. 
Since also 4ISQ > iGSQ, and 
iI>2SQ = LP2SH + LBSQ, Ll\SQ = LP18G + L'.GSQ. 
then LP2 SQ is much greater than LP

1
SQ 

r. I I I 
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By like r easoning we may show that if any point E be chosen on 81 82 between J 
and K and if P3 be constructed from E ih the same way P 1 and P 2 were construc­
ted from J and K, then P would fall between P 1 and P 2 for 
i.QSP 2 > QSPs > QSPi-
By points of circle 81 82 corresponding to point s on P1P2 it is mean t tha t i f 
there be a point on s1s 2 and another on P 1P 2 that the line joining them will 
form the same angle with 81 8 2 as the line joining the point on 8 1 82 and Q 
forms with 8 1 8 2 • 

Having shown that for every point on 8 1 8 2 between a and V there is a corres­
ponding point o~ P 1P 2 and that any point between any two other points on 8 1 82 
has a point on P 1P 2 between the two points on P 1P 2 corresponding to the two . 
given points on 81 8 2 , it shall be shown that for every point on P1 P2 and there­
fore point P, there is a point on 8 1 8 2 corresponding to it. 
If' there is a point p on P 1 P 2 between a and V such that t _here is no corres­
ponding point on S1 8 2, then the nearest points that would have points corres­
ponding on 8 182 are W1 W2 from P in both directions on P 1P 2 would be a finite 
distance from P. For if they were not, either W1 or W2 or both would coincide 
with P and hence there would be a corresponding point to P on S1S

2
• 

But if both W1 and W2 be a finite distance from P, then W1 and W2 will be a fi­
nite section on P1P 2• 

So then. the points on S1 S2 corresponding to W1 and W2 would have a finite dis­
tance between them as was shown earlier. 
But as we have also shown, we may choose a point on 8 1 8 2 between any two points 
and find a corresponding point on P 1P 2 between the two points on P1P 2 corres­
ponding to the two points on 8 18 2 • 

Therefore no matter how small we choose the section W1W2 about point P, a point 
can be chosen on S1 S2 which will ~all between W1 W2 • . 

Hence, there is no section W1W2 on P 1P 2 that does not have points on 8 1 82 cor­
responding to them. Therefore for every point on P1 P2 there is a correspond­
ing point on S1S2· 

Q.E.D. 

Lemma II: 

A plane passing through a given point X on the surface of a .ST>here and through 
the center s of the sphere is perpendicul ar to the plane tangent to the sphere 
at x. 
Let MN and the p'lane tangent t o the sphere at X and OR be the -plane through 
points S and x. 
I say MN is perpendicular to OR· 
Join 8X. 

Construct any two lines XT and XU not forming a straight line on plane MN. Any 
line f'rom x on MN is tangent to the sphere, hence tangent to the circle with 
same center S and in same plane as given line from x. ~ 

L 8XT and L SXU are right angles (111.lB) 
sx is perpendicular to MN (XI. 4) (<. 
Any plane through 8X is perpendicular to MN (XI. 18) ----===-=----:f-T-7 
Therefore OR is perpendicular to MN. 

Q. E. D. 

George Wend 
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SONNET TO A IADY WITHOUT COURAGE 

It is often when you smile that, far behind 

The focal point which indicates dissent 

Knowledge touches the jesters - those of your kind 

Their answering glances bind up the event 

And seal it into bleeding data-sheets, 

Tear at its heart with ivory heirloom spoons 

And, l ooking outward, fortify their fleets 

For voyages which strive to other moons. 

And yet you kno~, and that is j ust my point , 

How cheaply ambiguity is sold 

How, far beyond, Areopagites anoint 

Only the golden-tongued, where truth is gold, 

Still, if I turn quickly, I can see the guile 

The knowledge having knowledge of you r s mi l e . 

w. B. Fleischmann 
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EDITORIAL 
The Collegian, in virtue of being the news­

paper of a small college, published by and 
for the members of a small community, can 
not hope or pretend to compete with the pub­
lications of larger communities. News, as con­
ventionally understood, is here circulated, edit­
ed, interpreted and even censored by the 
grapevine and the several gossip cliques much 
faster and much more completely than any 
printed sheet could hope to edit, interpret, 
censor and publish. Such news is not the 
business of the Collegian. It sees as its pur­
pose the more or less regular publication of 
criticism pertinent to the intellectual life of 
the community together with such creative 
efforts ·as are presented to the editor. Reviews 
of lectures, concerts, movies, plays, books, even 
of the dialectic of the playing field if well 
written, poems, stories, essays, these are its 
material. Almost anything falls within this 
range. Almost anything if well written will be 
printed. 

The activities of this volume of the Colle­
gian have been planned with these things in 
mind. The Collegian will be published once 
every three weeks, oftener if there is material 
enough. It will again offer a prize for the best 
article, poem or short story written for its 
pages. It will again print the prize material 
from the several annual competitions. To this 
end it presents in the first two issues Mr. Mc­
Raney's prize essay which was not available 
to the Colfagian at the time of last publication. 

In an effort to gain new material the Col­
legian has agreed to review all new Modern" ' 
Library publications. The reviewer will be se­
lected by the editors and will, of course, re­
ceive the review copy. 

The Collegian also wishes to point out that 
its editors have never been too busy. Whether 
published or rejected, all material is welcomed 
from students, faculty, alumni and friends of 
St. John's. Anything in the intra-collegiate 
mail addressed to the Collegian will be re­
ceived. 

For the Editorial Board 
Washburn, Editor. 

-----o~~~~ 

SIGMUND FREUD 
The Interpretation of Dreams 

Modern Library Edition. 
She dipped her locks in a bowl of henna 
And booked a ticket straight to Vienna. 

Ogden Nash. 

It has seldom happened that one man has 
influenced the outlook of his age as stl'ongly as 
Sigmund Freud. His theories have not only 
achieved a revolution in medical psychiatry, 
but contemporary thinking on what is good or 
evil, beautiful or ugly, divine or profane has 
come under a Freudian aegis. Not only has the 
science of psychoanalysis been accepted ~r re­
jected in academic circles, but the educated 
and uneducated public has started to consider 
the Viennese psychiatrist devil or prophet. As 
proof for the great demand for Freud's works, 
the Interpretation of Dreams has now been 
brought out in a regular Modern Library edi­
tion. Even the "book and gift shoppes" of cities 
in the 10,000 population class carry a Modern 
Library assortment, and chances are that this 
small edition with the good-looking dust cover 
will be seen in many American homes. I think 
that the Modern Library did well in choosing 
the Interpretation of Dreams as a mass-circu­
lation work. It does not contain Freud's best 
presentation of the psychoanalytic theory­
both the Introductory Lectures to Psychoan­
alysis and the ·Introduction to Psychoanalysis 
do this much better. Yet these are later works, 
written when Freud was already aware of the 
commotion he was causing and had adopted a 
more standard vocabulary for his science. The 
Interpretation, on the other hand, is a pioneer 
work, addressed by a physician to scientists 
and presented as a series of developed experi­
ments. 

After a fairly brief introductory exposition, 
Freud presents analyses of his own dreams or 
of dreams brought up by patients in the course 
of treatment. To a reader who expects to be 
glamorously converted or delightfully repelled 
by psychoanalysis, the Interpretation will be 
disappointing. On the other hand, the book 
gives anyone a fair chance to make an objec­
tive appraisal of the strength and weakness of 
Freud's method. The English translation by 
Dr. A. A. Brill is adequate. Its only serious 
defects are caused by stumbling blocks in t he 
English and German languages. For instance 
the German Lust does not carry the same 
meaning as the English lust. It merely signi­
fies pleasure, yet that English word is too 
weak to render its full and all-embracing sig­
nificance. Again, Dr. Brill could not possibly 
render German proper names which, in some 
analyses suggest significant nouns of the same 
spelling (Ex : Brucke, t he na me of Freud's 
most important tea cher is also t he German 


